Oregon State University Retirement Association (OSURA)

Minutes of the Board Meeting

Thursday, October 10, 2002

Present:
Bill Brennan, Les Dunnington, Gale Hazel, George Keller, Jean Peters, Marilyn Sarff, Bill Wilkins

Absent:
Irma Delson, Kathy Meddaugh, Claudia Painter, Les Risser

Approval of Board Meeting Minutes:  The Minutes from the August 23, 2002 OSURA Board Meeting were approved as written.    

Treasurer’s Report:
Bill Wilkins reported that the current balance in the OSURA account is $1,556.96.  To date, charges for the Athletic Tour lunch have not been processed.  Upcoming expenses for the Fine Art and Wine Tour include rental of the OSU shuttle (estimated at $100) and printing and mailing costs.     

Current Business:

· Athletics Behind the Scenes:  George Keller gave a brief report about the event that included a guided tour of the Valley Endzone facility.  George mentioned that participants also learned about the $80 million plan to revamp Reser Stadium. There were about 20 participants. George recommended that OSURA continue to offer tours of this type to our membership.  Several attendees reported that the food service was poor.   

· OSURA Program for Volunteers: According to Bill Brennan, recruiting volunteers for Move-In Day and for the first day of classes was quite successful.  Bill B. is in the process of mailing “thank you” notes to everyone who volunteered, and is also seeking feedback from those who participated.  Bill B. thought the personal contact with our membership was good, and that parents, as well as, incoming students, appreciated the friendly face and helpful demeanor of the OSURA volunteers.  Suggested improvements for next year would be to have volunteers wear an arm band, large “Ask Me” pin-on button, or some other identifier.  Staffing at certain locations, like in and around the MU, could be improved, and requesting that the free-standing building signs be used more effectively, perhaps displaying them only when students return to campus in the fall so that they are not stolen or vandalized.  
· OSURA Brochure: After a brief discussion, the Board decided to consider revising the verbiage used in the intellectual activities section of the OSURA brochure so that the description of ALL and OSURA are clearly described.  However, the Board did approve the printing of 300 of the brochures containing the current wording for distribution at the Oct. 13th Emeriti Reception.  

· OSURA Web Page: Les Dunnington reported that Claudia Painter has requested to leave the Board, but would continue to manage the OSURA Web site until a replacement could be found.  The Board discussed David Eiseman as a potential replacement for Claudia.  Les D. will contact Claudia to clarify her intentions.

· Theatre Backstage and Viticulture Program: Bill Wilkins distributed an invitation and discussed in detail plans the upcoming tour on October 29th.  Parking for tour attendees will be at the OSU Foundation.  A shuttle has been reserved through OSU Parking Services to provide transportation to and from Withycombe Hall.  Attendees will have a chance to win OSU theater season tickets or Tyee wine as door prizes.  George Keller will provide tickets for the drawing of door prizes.  Les Dunnington will help transport attendees who arrive late and miss the shuttle. Several Board members volunteered to donate blank nametags for the event.  Bill W. polled Board members to find out who will be attending.  There was a brief discussion by the Board about similar opportunities being offered through ALL and the Alumni Association on the topic of wine.   

· Association Budget Development: Bill Wilkins announced that Mary Alice Seville is willing to help draft a business plan for OSURA.

· Membership-Recruitment:  The Board discussed distributing OSURA brochures at the theater and wine tour as an opportunity to increase membership. Personal contact with colleagues and friends has also proven to be a successful way to increase membership in OSURA.  Les D. reported that another method used by some universities to promote membership is to send a letter from the President to those who are newly retired and offer a one-year, free membership in the organization. Discussion followed.
· Membership-Renewal: After a brief discussion, the following motion was moved, seconded, and passed by the Board:
MOTION:  Membership in OSURA will be renewed every year.  The membership year begins July 1, and ends June 30.

The Board agreed that membership notices should go out with the annual membership meeting announcement in the spring.

· New Volunteer Assignment: Bill Wilkins agreed to chair the Membership Committee.  Currently, members of this committee are:
Bill Wilkins, Chair

Gale Hazel

Kathy Meddaugh

The Board discussed the feasibility of sending a letter that would describe the various organizations available to OSU retirees and prospective retirees.  This action would be done collaboratively as a join recruitment effort.  The letter would include a brief paragraph about each organization and could be sent from the President.  Jean Peters volunteered to contact ALL, OPRI, and AROPE for their input.

· UWRA Report:  Les Dunnington, and other board members who attended, gave a brief review of their experience at the recent University of Washington Retirement Association meeting in Portland. Les D. commented that it was mostly a social gathering of mainly emeriti faculty members.  An ad hoc group did convene at the meeting to discuss the idea of forming a regional retirement association that could share information and lobby for issues that affect retirees.  Samples of printed material distributed at the UWRA meeting from other collegiate retirement organizations were shared with the Board. 
Academy for Lifelong Learning (ALL): Jean Peters reviewed for the Board the Joint Statement draft between OSURA and ALL.  The Statement describes the similarities and differences between the two organizations, and recommends how each entity might coordinate activities.   There was general support by the Board to the ALL proposal.  However, one of the recommendations would require amending the OSURA Constitution, and therefore, final action was postponed until the next Board meeting.  The Board did agree that the following revisions be made to the “Coordination of Measures” statements included in the draft proposal:

· To name a person from each Board (OSURA and ALL) to serve in an active or ex-officio capacity on the Board of the other organization.

· To have a representative (active or ex-officio) from ALL on the OSURA Program Committee.
Other Business: 

· Ideas for new tours were discussed.  One suggestion was to contact Lee Strandberg about a Pharmacy tour.
Announcements:

· ACCED-I Region 1 Meeting:  Association of Collegiate Conference and Event Directors-International will be holding its regional meeting on the OSU campus November 14-16, 2002.  OSURA received the agenda for the conference and has been invited to attend.  No further action was taken.

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, November 12, 2002:  10:00 a.m.– noon, OSU Foundation Aquarium Room (please note change in meeting room)

Meeting Adjourned: After no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m.

